
TELLERS:  Monday, July 12:  Maryanne Pozar. - Anyone who may be interested in our Money Counting Ministry, please 
contact Father Willie.   Your help in this ministry would be most appreciated. Thanks so much!       

Our Parish Bulletin for the Weekend of July 11, 2021  
FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

 

 
 

 

From the Desk of Father Willie… 
During these summer months, we find  
ourselves in need of those who are willing 
to assist with grass cutting on our church 
and rectory grounds.  If you are willing to 
help with this ministry, please contact me 

by email, in person, or directly by phone at 
814.446.5759, extension 5202.  Many hands make for 
light work so the more folks we have engaged in this 
task, the better.  We are so grateful to those who are 
already doing this, but we want to make their work here 
a bit easierΧ YOU can make this possible.  Thanks!                          

OUR PARISH PRAYER CHAIN  

Carmella Ansell, Robert and Roberta Botteicher, Frank 
Fratrich, Jim Trusz, Barb Hudnall, Mary Verba, Lena 
Heming, Frances Moore, Donna Kovalcik, Sophie 
Kuzminsky, Valeria Jones, Joanne and Heather Boske, 
David Lichvar, Vince Strugala, Janet Troyan, Dale Keller, 
Fuzz and Liz Fatula, Leanne Wascak, Mary Griffith,  
MaryLou McGeary, MaryAnn Ofman, Barb  
Machak, Roger Gates, Leo Altimus, Randy Rensko, Jr., 
Inez Rager, Louise Cengia, Tammy Bartlett, Ruth Moore, 
Billy Cornetto, Barbara Gavin,  Danny Auld, Shirley Bates, 
Alicia Wallace, Margie Henry, Mickey Swartz, Marge 
Franklin, Dolores Cardarella, Cindy Stewart, Larry  
Patrick, Mary Findley, Nettie Bealonis, and other Special  
Intentions.   

If you have a prayer request, please call Father Willie in 
the Parish Office at 814.446.5759 and add them to our 
parish prayer list.  May God bless you for joining us in 
this άministry of prayer.έ 

GREAT NEWS: Holy Name Society Sundays Return! 
Our Holy Name Society Sundays 
(the second Sunday of each month) 
resume this Sunday, July 11, 2021 at 
our 9:30 AM Mass.  We joyfully   

welcome the return these men (comprised of men age 18 
and older) to the practice of praying together at Mass and   
honor in a special way, the Most Holy Name of Jesus.  We 
thank them for their ministries of prayer and service in our 
parish.  Please contact Father Willie, Gary Hamrock, or any 
other Holy Name Society member for more information on 
how you can support or become a part of this wonderful 
parish organization.  Blessed be the name of Jesus! 

PATHWAYS Faith Formation Program at Holy Family 
We have a tremendous opportunity here at Holy Family 
Parish this year!  PATHWAYS, our diocesan adult faith    
formation program is being offered on site here.  This    
provides our parishioners easy access to the sessions that 
provide instruction about basic elements of our Catholic 
Faith and heritage that often cause participants to say άI 
have been Catholic my whole life and never knew that!έ  
Call 814.446.5759 for details.  God bless.  
 
 

άBlue Massέ  Planning Team 
If anyone would like to assist Father Willie, with the      
planning of our άBlue Mass and Blessing of Emergency   
Response Vehicles and Equipmentέ slated for Tuesday, July 
20 (the anniversary of the 1977 flood that devastated this 
community), please contact him in person, via email, or by 
phone.  We have had 2 volunteers step forward but we 
could use a few more folks to assist with this event.  
Thanks for helping show gratitude to those who  serve us! 

\ 

Question of the Week: 
 

This weekΩs question for your prayerful reflection is:  How 
can I put othersΩ needs  before my own on a daily basis?   

άCristmas in Julyέ Parish Gathering 
For details about our Christmas in July 
event on Sunday, July 25, 2021, please 
call Father Willie at 814.446.5759.    
Reservations not required, but would 
be helpful in our planning.   

Rest In Peace:  Our prayers go out to the families of Nettie Louise Shetler and David Griffith who passed away recently.  
May they and all of our faithfully departed rest in GodΩs loving embrace. 

Block Party!!  Sunday , July 18 1:00 PM to 4:30 PM 
One and all are invited a Summer 
Block Party on Sunday, July 18 from 
1:00 PM to 4:30 PM at the         
Playground in New Florence 
(behind the Firehall).  There will be 
free food from local restaurants 
and games for the kids.  The Praise Music Ministry group 
from New Life Church will be performing.   Hosted by 
New Florence United Methodist Church and supported 
by the United Laurel Ridge Ministerium.  Come and    
enjoy an afternoon of fun, fellowship, and food! 



 MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, July 10 - Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary  
Time (Mass of Anticipation)  
3:00 PM - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
  (The wearing of face masks is appreciated.)   
4:00 PM  +Waldo Sank - Joe, Mary & Mike 
  
Sunday, July 11 - Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time     
9:30 AM  For the people of Holy Family Parish            
 

Monday, July 12 
4:30 PM  +Robert Samland - Cribbs Family 
 
Tuesday, July 13 - St. Henry - +1024 
12:00 NN  +Regis άBamaέ Cassidy 
                                                
Wednesday, July 14 - St. Kateri Tekakwitha - +1680  
(No Weekday Mass scheduled today) 
                                                       
Thursday, July 15 - St. Bonaventure - +1274 
4:30 PM  +Joseph Dziagwa - Wife, Children & Grandchildren 
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting-5:30 PM-7:30 PM 
 
Friday, July 16 - Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
12:00 NN  +Anna Yamrick - Mary Swatsworth                            
 
Saturday, July 17 - Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
(Mass of Anticipation) 
3:00 PM - Sacrament of Reconciliation 
  (The wearing of face masks is appreciated.)     
4:00 PM  +David Clawson - Mike Sank   

Sunday, July 18 - Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
9:30 AM  For the people of Holy Family Parish                            

Join Bishop Kulick for Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass 
Bishop Kulick desires to recognize all  couples 
celebrating their 50th Wedding Anniversary 
during the calendar year 2021. The Jubilarians, 
their children, relatives or friends should      

contact Holy Family’s Parish Office at 814.446.5759 to 
register couples for this recognition. Ideally, the             
Jubilarians will be invited to join the bishop for a special 
Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass to be celebrated in 
Blessed Sacrament Cathedral on Sunday, September 19, 
2021. Even though personal circumstances may not permit 
participation in this Mass, all couples who are registered 
will receive a scroll signed by the bishop commemorating 
their special anniversary.  

BIRTHDAYS TO CELEBRATE 

 Rita Kinnel, Helena Ault, John Gojmerac, Zach Kolarik, Liberty  

 Regan, Tara Zamba, Chanie Henning, Dominick LaMantia, Janet  

 Rengh, Sharon Neidbalson, Molly Weber, Nikki Youngdahl,  

 Frank Fratrich 

Just a few Reminders: 
 

¶ Distribution of Communion to the 
Homebound is now permitted.  
Please call Father Willie at 
814.446.5759. 

¶ Check out all of the Summer 
Events information made available 
in the Nazareth Room. 

¶ Holy Family Parish is still in need of volunteers to  
assist with: 
Ý Church Cleaning 
Ý Faith Formation 
Ý Liturgical Ministries 
Ý Preparations for our Covered Dish Brunch & 

Basket Raffle 

Deposit on July 5, 2021 
Regular Offertory Collection όтκо-пύΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦϷ       пΣнмнΦлл         
ChildrenΩsΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦϷ              фΦлл    
Loose ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦϷ         мнтΦлл 
Votive CandlesΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΦΦϷ           оуΦлл 
Capital Improvements..ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷ         нолΦлл         
Faith Formation (incl. Hearts and Homes)...$           20.00                           
Total Parish CollectionΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΦΦΧΦΧΦΦΦΧΦΦϷ     пΣсосΦлл 
 
PeterΩs PenceΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷ      улΦлл 
Catholic AccentΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΦΧΦΦϷ      олΦлл      
        
 

We ask that you consider using the offertory envelopes  
received in the mail. The Diocese of Greensburg  
recommends that offerings be made, if possible, by 
check.  Thanks so much for your faithful generosity! 

2021 Diocesan Lenten Appeal (DLA) Update  
Holy Family Parish, Seward (as of July 5, 2021) 

 

Diocesan Target:  $23,857.00   
Parish Target:  $37,500.00 

 

Total of Gifts / Pledges to Date:  $34,480.00  
(144.52% of Diocesan Target - 91.94% of Parish Target ) 

 

Number of Parish Households:  390 
Contributing Households to Date:  122 (31.2%) 

 

Average Gift / Pledge to Date:  $282.62 
Your generous support is deeply appreciated.                           

Remember, since we now have eclipsed our άDiocesan 
Target,έ млл҈ of funds received remain in our parish! 

 

We are in the midst of numerous projects that will help 
parish life and ministry to grow and flourish at Holy     
Family.  No gift or pledge is too small, nor is any gift or 
pledge too large!  Your generosity does make a difference. 


